
LIi;;)VVU;)IUU;; LVL IV'-.U C>Lu"u6"""""u", ~ n -~ ~~ - . - J - --J -- - - -..,- -

Society, Smith, Kline and French, the Nuffield Foundation and the Company
of Biologists. The research councils agreed to pay their students' expenses. The
workshop is funded to run for three more years and new funds are being sought
for support in the longer term.
STAFF

The Council reports with deep regret the death of Dr L. H. N. Cooper on 19
September 1985, and that of Miss L. M. Serpell on 5 February 1986.

Leslie Cooper joined the staff of the Laboratory in 1930 as an analytical

chemist. During the early thirties he was concerned with continuing the series
of observations begun by W. R. G. Atkins and H. W. Harvey on the nutrients in
the waters of the western English Channel. His work was extended later to
include studies of other important elements in sea water, notably iron, and he
also joined F. S. Russell, H. W. Harvey and M. V. Lebour in a pioneering study
of the factors influencing Channel productivity. Throughout the war he served
with the Chemical Inspectorate of the Ministry of Supply, afterwards resuming
his post at the Laboratory, where he remained until his retirement in 1972.
During this post-war period his notable achievements in chemical oceanography
included developing methods that enabled him to trace the autumn flow of water
in the Channel from the south-west, and to demonstrate the detailed layering of
deep water in the Bay of Biscay. He was elected to a Fellowship of the Royal
Society in 1964 and was awarded the OBE in 1973.

Leila Serpell joined the staff of the Laboratory in 1947 as Assistant Librarian,
eventually becoming Librarian in 1951, a post she held until her retirement in
1967. During this time occurred the so-called' information explosion', and her
period of service was marked by the first of two major post -war extensions to the
library building; in addition, she supervized the early stages of the MBA's
participation in international efforts to organize a worldwide abstracting service
covering the marine sciences.

The following staff were promoted as from 1 August 1985: Dr A. Watson to
Principal Scientific Officer; Mr M. I. Liddicoat to Senior Scientific Officer; Mrs
Linda Mavin to Scientific Officer and Mrs Sylvia Marriott to Personal Secretary.

Mr F. Kent retired on 31 Januhy 1986 after more than 20 years' service.
Miss S. Couch-Hockedy resigned on 30 April 1985.
Mrs G. Law resigned on 17 May 1985.
Mr R. A. Longmore resigned on 7 February 1986.
Mrs K. Saunders resigned on 7 February 1986.
Miss M. L. Taylor retired on 28 June 1985 after 26 years' service with the

Association. .

VISITING SCIENTISTS

The strong link between the Laboratory and the Universities is highlighted by
the following 161 workers who have occupied tables or made research cruises
during 1985.

Dr N. Joan ABBOTT, King's College, London (Blood brain barrier in cephalopods and
elasmobranchs)

Prof. Hans ADAM, Salzburg University, Austria (Reproductive biology of Amphioxus and
Blennius)

Dr D. J. ADAMS,University of Miami, USA (Cell Physiology Workshop)
Dr Clair C. AICKIN,Oxford University (Cell Physiology Workshop)
Miss F.le G. ALLEN,University College London (Cell Physiology Workshop)
T. J. A. ALLEN,King's College, London (Second messenger systems in squid axons)
A. AL-NuMAIRY,Swansea University (Library - Oceanography and living resources of the Persian

Gulf)
Dr P. L. ANDREWS,St George's Hospital, London (Nervous control of fish gut)
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